
 

 

 Notice  

 

Re- Winter Road closure 2025 

 

Chief and Council are officially closing the winter road on Monday March 31,2025. 

It was a successful winter road season; we were able to transport approximately 

50 transport loads bringing in housing and other  major project materials ( detox 

facility and traditional healing building) , gasoline fill up for the store and new 

50,000-liter tank for the store, new vehicles for snow plow, new septic truck, new 

heating fuel oil truck, three vehicles for our new mental health program, trailer 

office for mining resource meetings. The winter road also afforded MTO to bring in 

loads and also enabled LTL Construction to do the under the Albany River 

directional drilling for the fibre optic internet cable. The road also enabled 

members to bring in supplies and new vehicles.  

After March 31, there will be no maintenance of the road, and it will be travel at 

your own risk.  

I thank all the council and staff that contributed to the successful winter road 

season.  

 

Meegwetch and stay safe!  

 

Chief Bruce Achneepineskum on behalf of Marten Falls FN Council 


